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Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
Alverton Governors 
 
This week, the Alverton Governors held their first face-to-face meeting for two years. Over the 
last two years, the governors have continued to play an active role, albeit virtually, but it is a 
really positive step to be able to again welcome them into school. 
 
The school governor role is largely a strategic one and governors are supporters of the school, 
often described as “critical friends”. The history of the school governor is rooted in the belief 
that education is not just a matter for educationalists and that it must be balanced with the 
views, opinions and experiences of people from outside the classroom. Everyone brings 
different things to the governing body which has a broad mixture of skills and qualities. We were 
delighted to welcome Emma Trembath to our governing body this week. 
 
At Alverton, we are extremely fortunate to have a really excellent and experienced governing 
body who are incredibly supportive of the school and equally able to provide challenge to the 
school leaders. Our governors also meet with staff regularly to learn about and monitor the 
impact of the school’s work and priorities.  
 
Our Governors are: 
Louise Allan (Pupil Premium, EYFS) 
Terry Binns (Pupil Premium, Arts, Attendance)  
Anna George (Chair of Governors, Curriculum, Wellbeing, Safeguarding, Whistleblowing) 
Kate Hall (EYFS Lead) 
Martin Higgs (Headteacher) 
Mandy O’Neill (EYFS) 
Tim Rowland (Health and Safety, Safeguarding) 
Simeon Royle (SEND, Safeguarding) 
Helen Thomas-Ayotte (PE, SEND) 
Emma Trembath 
Heather Weeks (Curriculum, Community) 
Rebecca Wilkes (Vice Chair of Governors, Wellbeing, English) 
 
You can find out more about our governors and governance in general on our website at  
http://www.alverton.org.uk/website/whos_who/226405  
 
Best wishes, 
 
Cathryn Wicks 
Deputy Head 

http://www.alverton.org.uk/website/whos_who/226405


Introducing your school’s Education Mental Health Practitioner (EMHP) from the Mental Health 

Support Team (MHST)! 

The MHST is a new NHS service based in Cornish primary schools. We offer early intervention 

and prevention services to help stop low-level mental health difficulties from escalating. We’ll also 

be providing wider wellbeing support and information within the school community. 

My name is Sarah Sejahtera. I’m delighted to be working with Alverton School and I look forward 

to seeing you around the school. 

I offer one-to-one support for children and young people who may be experiencing mild to 

moderate difficulties with anxiety, low mood or behaviour. I work directly with children or with their 

parents or carers. Sessions usually run weekly over six to eight weeks and focus on evidence-

based CBT (Cognitive Behavioural Therapy) techniques. 

Just as everyone has times when they get ill and have physical health problems, it’s totally 

normal that we all experience periods when life can seem overwhelming and difficult to manage. 

Our thoughts or feelings can stop us doing things or make everything seem very hard. A bit of 

extra help can help get us through to the other side and stop difficulties from escalating. 

I also offer psychoeducation groups for pupils, focusing on wellbeing topics. For example, I may 

support Year 6 classes with their transition to secondary school. 

If you would like to discuss whether our service could be of help to a young person, please speak 
to the school’s Designated Mental Health Lead, Amy Clemens. 

Remember – safeguarding is  everyone’s responsibility 

If you have a safeguarding concern, please contact 

Martin Higgs (Designated Safeguarding Lead) at 

head@alverton.cornwall.sch.uk or, if it is out of school 

hours, please contact the Multi Agency Referral Unit on 

0300 1231 116;  

E-mail: multiagencyreferralunit@cornwall.gov.uk  

Covid 19 

Please see the link below for updated 

Covid 19 guidance: 

https://www.gov.uk/government/

publications/covid-19-people-with-covid-

19-and-their-contacts/covid-19-people-

with-covid-19-and-their-contacts 
School Uniform 
We are currently reviewing our Uniform Policy. 
It is very important to us that our school 
uniform is affordable for everybody and we are 
seeking your views about its affordability. 
Please contact Mrs Wicks via the school office 
on 01736 364087 if you have any thoughts 
about this which would be helpful to our 
development of this aspect of our policy. Thank 
you. 

Thank you 

A big thank you to all the children, 

parents and staff who donated items 

for the Ukraine collection this week. We 

took a large amount of donations which 

were gratefully received. 

mailto:head@alverton.cornwall.sch.uk
mailto:multiagencyreferralunit@cornwall.gov.uk




Go Active After School provision 

Any queries or to book please 

contact Mr Timmons direct on 

07843 126833  or by emailing him 

on 

alvertonkidsclub@outlook.com  

Clubs  - cancellations next week 

All school-led clubs except Drama, Go 

Active Dodgeball, Girls Sports and Jump 

Dance will be cancelled next week due to 

parent consultations.  

Parents Evenings  - Year 1-6 

Booking for parents evening has now closed. Teachers will be contacting you next 

week. 

If you didn't book your own appointment via the school website, an appointment 

time will have been made for you and has been sent to you via text and on paper.  

Please be ready at the allotted time for your 10 minute phone call. 

If you are going to be unavailable to speak to your child’s teacher at the allotted 

time, please contact the school office either by phone or by email so that the 

teacher can be informed. 

Red Nose Day 

Friday 18th March 

To support Red Nose Day next 

Friday we will be having a non 

uniform day (suggested donation 

£1). There’s no need to buy a red 

nose or any of the Red Nose Day 

merchandise unless you wish to. 

The theme is “No Red” (but of 

course you can wear 

it if you want to).  

PE kit 

Please ensure that your child’s PE kit is brought 

into school on a Monday and left here all week 

other than the evening before their PPA day 

when they wear it to school all day. Please can 

it be brought back in the next day so that it is 

here every day as your child will need it several 

times during the week. 

Year 5 and 6 camp payments 

Final payments for the Year 6 London trip 

need to be made by 1st April at the latest 

please. 

If you are able to pay for Year 5 camp 

before we go on 25th April please do so 

as we will have had to pay everything in 

full by then.  

mailto:alvertonkidsclub@outlook.com


0300 123 3393 

0808 802 6666 

0344 411 1444 

Penzance CTIPA Foodbank 

The CTIPA Foodbank in Penzance provides food for 
anyone in need. If their support would be helpful to 
you, just phone Veryan or Adele in the office in 
confidence on 01736 364087 and they can phone the 
Foodbank for you who will be able to help. 
The Foodbank are extremely busy at the moment and 
are very grateful for any donations. 

 

www.mind.org.uk 

0300 123 3393 



 

There is a lot of help and advice available to help you keep your children safe online. Have a look at the 

Online Safety section of our website for lots of useful information and links  http://www.alverton.org.uk/

website/online_safety_for_families/246722.  Your child’s teacher will also always be happy to talk to you 

about online safety.  

http://www.alverton.org.uk/website/online_safety_for_families/246722
http://www.alverton.org.uk/website/online_safety_for_families/246722


Free School Meals / Pupil Premium 
 

https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/schools-and-education/schools-and-colleges/school-meals/ 
 
Registering a child as eligible for free school meals (as described below) means that your child receives 
a free meal every day (though they can, of course, bring a packed lunch should they prefer) but there 
are additional benefits too. Pupil Premium brings more money into the school to help children achieve 
and learn. Children in receipt of the Pupil Premium also receive other benefits (eg contributions 
towards Key Stage 2 camps and funding to use for uniform, music lessons, trips etc). At some times, 
there are further benefits for these children such as food vouchers during holiday times where these 
are given. Please see the Pupil Premium Provision Map in the Pupil Premium section of our website 
http://www.alverton.org.uk/website/pupil_premium/172518 or speak to Mrs Gill or Mrs Stacey in the 
office or contact Mrs Wicks who leads our Pupil Premium provision. 
 
The easiest and quickest way to apply for free school meals is online through the Cornwall Council 
website but, if you are unable to do this, you can call the Free School Meals team on 01872 323298 and 
a member of the team will call you back to complete the application over the phone.  
 
A child is eligible for free school meals if their parent / carer (or the child themselves) receives any of 
the following benefits: 
· Income Support (IS) 
· Job Seekers' Allowance (Income-Based) and equal based Job Seekers Allowance 
· Income Related Employment and Support Allowance (ESA-IR) and equal based Employment and 
Support Allowance 
· Child Tax Credit (CTC) with an annual income of less than £16,190 
· Working Tax Credit run-on - paid for 4 weeks after you stop qualifying for Working Tax Credit 
· Guarantee Element of Pension Credit (GPC) 
· Immigration and Asylum Act 1999 (IAA) Support 
· Universal Credit - your household income must be less than £7,400 a year (after tax and not including 
any benefits you get) as assessed by earnings from up to three of your most recent assessment periods 
 
If you are claiming the benefits listed below you are NOT eligible for free school meals, regardless of 
what other benefits / credits are being claimed: 
· Working Tax Credit 
· Contribution-Based Job Seeker's Allowance and / or Contribution-Based Employment and Support 
Allowance 
 
NB All Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 pupils are entitled to receive a free school meal as part of the 
Universal Infant Free School Meals (UIFSM) initiative, regardless of what benefits are being claimed. 
However, some children in Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 may also have an entitlement to benefits-
related free school meals and it is important to apply for these if you think your child may be eligible. 
 
Registering for free school meals / Pupil Premium is confidential. If you think that your child is eligible, 
we strongly recommend that you contact Cornwall Council as detailed above. Mrs Gill and Mrs Stacey 
in the office will also be able to help you and answer any questions you may have. 
 
Thank you. 

https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/schools-and-education/schools-and-colleges/school-meals/
http://www.alverton.org.uk/website/pupil_premium/172518


STARS OF THE WEEK   

  

Kittiwakes  Scarlett for forever smiling & being such a kind friend to so many children 

Curlews  Ruby  for always smiling & giving 100% effort in all that she does 

Puffins  Jessica for her enthusiasm with writing  & her effort with her handwriting  

Owls   Sienna for excellent enthusiasm in her writing this week 

Kingfishers  Jack G for fantastic fluency in Maths 

Trencrom  Maksim for working so hard in Maths - learning how to read & write time  

Lanyon  Elowen for writing an excellent newspaper report & working really hard to solve area problems 

Kerris   Teddy for a great attitude to learning & always trying hard in class   

Bodrifty  Jessika for always showing such consideration & kindness to everyone 

Bosigran  Eliza  for working so hard in English & really trying to remember everything she has to include 

Kenidjack  Ruby  for always smiling but particularly for superb Room 101 writing 

Dinnertime  Amelia L-D  for always being so polite & helpful  

 

I walked in to school this morning and 
listened to the sound of birds as I 
strolled along. It’s pure music and 
makes me think that we don’t stop 
often enough to listen, or even just 
stop. How busy we all are, too busy for 
ourselves or the other important 
people in our lives (apart from small 
children, who simply won’t take ‘no’ 
for an answer) . Maybe we all need to 
take some time out of life, out of the 
day, to stop, listen, just be. Put the 
kettle on, make a cuppa and then, and 
this is radical, sit and drink it while 
doing nothing else! I know, it’s a 
shocking suggestion, isn’t it. Do we 
make time to stop? Or even stop and 
listen to those around us who may 
need our support? Do we make them a 
cuppa too and share a quiet moment? 
Are we all too busy? All it takes is ten 
minutes. Apparently there are 1440 in 
a day. Surely we can spare ten of those 
for ourselves? I can spare them for you 
too should you need me. Mrs Daylak  


